
17.12.21

Dear Parent Carer,

RE: End of term message

I cannot think of any other way to start than by saying thank you. It is something that we have said
time and time again this year, because in truth we owe you nothing but our heartfelt thanks for the
unwavering support that we have received from the whole school community this term. After the
disruption of the last academic year, it has been our pleasure since September to have classrooms
once again full of learners, playgrounds full of laughter and fields full of sports teams.

Sadly at the end of this term we will be saying goodbye to some of our colleagues, all of whom we
wish the very best in their next chapters. Mrs M Griffiths, Miss G Baker, Mrs A Oughton and Mrs S
Picton will all end their time at MHS.  On behalf of the whole school I would like to thank them for
their hard work and contributions to Milford Haven School during their time with us.

Although we are in a very different position to twelve months ago, Covid19 is still presenting
challenges and I very much hope that we continue to work together in navigating whatever the next
phase of this journey brings. As you may or may not have seen in the news this week, the Minister for
Education has shared some important updated information with Head Teachers regarding the start of
term in the New Year. The Welsh Government has announced that the Spring term will commence for
all schools in Wales with two planning days for staff. To clarify, the start of next term at MHS will now
run as follows:

Monday January 3rd 2022: Bank Holiday
Tuesday January 4th 2022: Additional Planning Day, as directed by WG
Wednesday January 5th 2022: Additional Planning Day, as directed by WG

Milford Haven School will reopen on Thursday January 6th 2022, welcoming back all pupils. Starting
on Week 1 of the timetable.

I truly appreciate your patience and understanding with regards to the short notice of changes being
made to the start of the Spring Term.  Should any new information be shared from the Welsh
Government,  I will endeavour to make sure that you are all kept well informed when they are given.
Hopefully you will all enjoy a restful and safe break full of Christmas cheer. We look forward to
welcoming you all back in the New Year. Nadolig Llawen a blwyddyn newydd dda.

Ms CA Morris
Headteacher


